


In parallel with the safeguard investigation, we should work to adopt the pending
legislative proposal for the renewal of the autonomous trade measures for another year
beyond their current expiry on 5 June 2023. Extending these exceptional measures will
strengthen our commercial lifeline to Ukraine.

It should be noted that our extension proposal already includes an expedited safeguard
mechanism with stronger provisions, tighter monitoring and reporting to Member States,
a lower trigger threshold and a shorter assessment deadline. This responds specifically to
the concerns of frontline Member States and stakeholders, including farmers, and will
allow us to react even quicker in the future to protect the EU market as necessary.

Beyond the use of safeguards, we will work even more intensely to facilitate the transit of
the agricultural goods in question, both to other Member States and third partners, thus
alleviating the short-term pressure on the countries adjacent to Ukraine and at the same
time helping the liquidity of global agri-food markets. This includes continued work on
lowering overall logistics costs, better coordinating transit and enhancing infrastructure
in ports, border interconnections and other conduits under the EU Solidarity Lanes, as
well as supporting the Black Sea Grain Initiative.

I am convinced that farmers play a vital role in Europe. They provide our food, sustain
rural communities, protect the natural environment and preserve our cultural heritage.
They deserve our support. Please rest assured that the Commission will continue to support
them by giving utmost priority to this sensitive issue.

Yours faithfully,
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Ursula von der Leyen



